
COSMOPOLITAN SEX TIPS - KATHERINE KNOWLES

EDITOR’S OFFICE - DAY

Deborah brandishes a magazine. 

DEBORAH
Call yourselves journalists? Call 
yourselves sexperts? “Six Things He 
Secretly Loves In Bed. Number 5, 
Nibble his neck” Seriously? “Nibble 
his neck?!” 
Are you all ACTUAL VIRGINS? This is 
Cosmopolitan Magazine! You better 
have some good ideas for me today, 
or your jobs are on the line. Kink 
it up. Give me something hot. 
Megan. Go. 

MEGAN
Ok. Um, well, we thought, maybe 
some new foreplay tips? Like, you 
know the soft patch of skin in 
front of his ear? Lick that with 
the tip of your tongue -

DEBORAH
So your best sex tip, your VERY 
best tip, is lick the soft patch of 
skin in front of his ear?

MEGAN
Um -

DEBORAH
The soft patch of skin in front of 
his ear? That’s his FACE, Megan! 
His fucking face! Susan?

SUSAN
Ok. Well, you could stroke his 
penis with a peacock feather -

DEBORAH
Did I just walk into a teenage 
sleepover?! Real Live Actual Nuns 
have better sex tips than that! 
You. Who are you?

She’s Lucy, the very nervous intern.

LUCY
I’m Lucy. I’m the intern. 



DEBORAH
Well, Lucy The Intern. You’re up. 

LUCY
Who? Me? 

DEBORAH
You. What have you got. Sex tip. 
Go. 

LUCY
Um. Well, Um. I suppose -

DEBORAH
Spit it out. 

LUCY
Um, you could maybe stick an 
Orangina bottle up his ass. 

A suspenseful beat. 

DEBORAH
Empty, or full. 

LUCY
Full. With the cap off. Obviously. 

A tense moment. 

DEBORAH
I like it. See, Megan, Susan, that 
wasn’t so hard.

MEGAN
Well, we had some other ideas. 
Maybe a list. Our readers love 
lists.

DEBORAH
I’m listening. 

SUSAN
11 Things You Didn’t Know About 
Massage!

MEGAN
14 Aphrodisiac foods to drive him 
wild. 

DEBORAH
Why do I even bother? You. Intern. 
Can lightening strike twice?
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LUCY
A list. Um. How about 9 everyday 
kitchen objects you can use in bed.

DEBORAH
9?

LUCY
Um, I think so, 9, um (ticks them 
off) pastry brush, spatula, skewer, 
lemon squeezer, rolling pin, 
plastic sandwich bags, cheese 
grater, cheese wire, meat hammer. 
9. 

DEBORAH
I like it.

MEGAN
Look. Ok, we have lot of other 
great ideas. Don’t we, Susan. 

SUSAN
Oh, yeah! Lots!

DEBORAH
I can tell you right now, if any of 
them are “suck an ice cube before 
you give him a blow job,” or 
“squirt whip cream” anywhere that 
isn’t directly up his ass, I will 
fire you. I mean it. 

MEGAN
Oh. 

She closes her notebook. 

SUSAN
Oh. Huh. OK. So I think I’ve got a 
good one! How about a quiz? What’s 
his kissing personality?

MEGAN
Jesus, Susan!

DEBORAH
You’re fired. Leave. Now. 

She does. 

DEBORAH (CONT’D)
Megan? 
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MEGAN
God. Oh. Um. You could do something 
really dirty. Uh, really nasty. 

DEBORAH
Yes -

MEGAN
Like. Uh. Send him a really dirty, 
nasty text message? Maybe at work?

DEBORAH
No. Just no. Stand over there. Take 
notes. Sex Editor Lucy, Sit down. 
What have you got for me? Something 
sexy. Something fun. Something the 
Cosmo Girl can really get her rocks 
off to this summer. Give it your 
best shot. 

LUCY
Um. Well. Ok. let me Think. Um. 
Maybe you could play Serial Killer 
Role Play? 

DEBORAH
Go on.

LUCY
You know, when you cable tie your 
boyfriend’s hands behind his back 
and rip off all his clothes, and 
dump him in the back of your pick 
up, and drive him into the woods at 
night, then he tries to run away 
while you shoot at him with 
ketamine darts.

Deborah considers this carefully, then comes to a decision. 

DEBORAH
Now that’s Cosmopolitan! 

Blackout. 
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